Ysgol-y- Plas – Newsletter

Medi/ September 2019

Welcome back.  I hope you all had an enjoyable and restful break. We would like to welcome our new families to Ysgol Y Plas. Please feel free to phone or e-mail if there is anything you are unsure of.
Clubs- Juniors only
After school clubs will start next week (Week beginning 9th September) for junior pupils only. Nature club will be on Tuesdays. Pupils will require old clothes and sturdy shoes to enable them to go outside. Mr Owen will take Dragon Sports on Wednesdays and Mrs Yates will take IT coding each Thursday. 
Children must be picked up promptly at 4pm. 
Once pupils have decided to join a club, they must attend each week. Parents must inform us in advance if pupils are unable to attend for any reason so that we know which pupils need to be put on the school buses etc. If we are not informed pupils will be kept at school until 4pm for their own safety. 
Clubs never run during the first and last week of term.

We do sometimes need to cancel a club due to a member of staff having to attend a meeting or course. You will be informed by e-mail about any cancelations.
School Transport

We currently have over 40 pupils eligible for school transport. Please be aware that pupils will be placed on the bus unless we have a phone call/e-mail/note from a parent informing us of changes. Each seat is allocated to a named child and therefore it is not possible to change buses or arrange for children to go home to play using school transport. Thank you.

Library Bus
The library bus will be at school on 17th September. Please remind your child to return any books you may have at home. Diolch
Book Bags

Reception-Bl 6. It is important  that your child brings their book bag to school each day. This ensures that they bring their reading book and record every day, and have somewhere safe to put their homework, Maths tests, letters and documentation. Book bags may be purchased from the school for £5, but any sturdy book bag may be used. 
Homework

Language and Maths homework (Juniors) will be given out each week. All homework must be handed in on a Monday. All junior pupils will be tested on Times Tables each week. Spelling sessions will take place within the classroom and therefore we will no longer be sending spelling lists home.
Bl 1 a 2 need to learn the 2,5 and 10 times tables. All pupils should be reading to an adult each day. Diolch
Allergies/ Inhalers/Medication
Please let us know if your child has an allergy or asthma so that all staff are fully aware of the situation.

Communication
Please let us know if your child is absent from school. This can be done by phone, text or e-mail. If we are not informed or given reasons for absences they will be unauthorised.

Family members and close friends may join our facebook page (Plas Llanelian). Please let us know if they wish to join so that we may accept them as friends. Thank you for continuing to follow our facebook ‘rules’ by not commenting on posts and tagging pictures. However please feel free to ‘like’ our posts. Unfortunately we are unable to view messages due to the ban on social media on Council property.
 School mobile for texts: 07759 810066

If you wish to phone the school please do so in the morning when Miss Katie Evans is available to answer the phone. Thank you.
MacMillan Coffee Morning
Blwyddyn 3 a 4 will be making cakes on Thursday 5th September for the Coffee Morning at St Elian Church on Saturday at 10:30am. Some of the cakes will be sold at the end of the school day for 50p each. Please support if you are able.
Collective Worship
Rev. David Lewis will be visiting to take service on September 10th.

Mr and Mrs Jones from St John’s Old Colwyn will lead the Collective Worship on Tuesday 17th September.

PC Catrin
PC Catrin will be visiting to give a workshop on ‘People who help us’ to Blwyddyn 1 a 2 on Tuesday 10th September.

Workshop

There will be a Gas safety Workshop for all pupils on Friday 20th September.

NSPCC Workshop

There will be a workshop for all pupils on Monday 23rd September. These workshops are delivered by experienced staff and are age appropriate.
Instrumental lessons

Mr Gary Jones will be starting Guitar lessons on Friday 13th September. 
Please let me know if your child is interested in Brass lessons as we do not currently have any pupil having lessons.

Healthy school

Please continue to support this work by only sending fruit for snack at play time.

Children are able to have access to water (not squash) throughout the day. We have a Drinking Water tap in the Bl 3 a 4 classroom so that water bottles may be filled hygienically. Please ensure that only clear sports top/ pop up bottles are used so that risk of spillage is reduced. We also ask you to make sure that Packed Lunches follow the Healthy School guide lines – no crisps/ chocolate etc.
Car Park
Please take care when entering the car park in the morning as pupils could be crossing the car park. Please keep your speed below 10mph.
Unfortunately Llew Jones sent a bus that was too large for the car park on Tuesday. This has been reported to the council. Please avoid parking in front of the staff cars opposite the Bus Bays as the bus will be unable to swing out. At the end of the day parents need to wait by the pedestrian gate and your child will be sent to you to avoid them having to cross the car park unsupervised.
Morning routine
Meithrin parents are welcome to support their children in putting their coat and bag on their peg in the caban each day. Reception pupils are able to do this independently, so please say goodbye to your child on the yard. Pupils are encouraged to be independent, so parents do not need to enter the school in the morning unless they have an appointment with a teacher. Diolch
PE kits

All pupils will need their School PE kits in school each week. For convenience kits can be left of the pegs for a few weeks at a time
Meithrin - Thursday morning

Derbyn/ 1 a 2- Tuesday and Wednesday
Bl 3 a 4- Thursday
Bl 5 a 6 –  Fridays.
School Dinners/ ParentPay- trips etc
The cost of a school dinner is £2:50. You must register on ParentPay if you wish for your child to receive a school dinner. Please contact the Office for a ParentPay activation Code if you have not already received one. Could all parents please check their parent pay accounts and clear any outstanding debts.
Term Dates
There is a county wide training day on Monday the 7th October. The school will be closed to pupils on this day. 

We will be closing for half term on October 25th and re-opening on Monday 4th November.

Thanksgiving service
Our Harvest Thanksgiving service will be held at Eglwys St Elian at 2pm on the 17th October. All parents and families are invited to join us.
Friends of Llanelian

The friends are a group of parents that work on fundraising ideas throughout the year to the benefit of the school and all the children- buying equipment and subsidising transport and trips. They also organise social events that bring the school together and develop a feeling of community. We would be grateful if you would consider joining the friends to support with this work. Please fill in the slip below if you would be able to help.

       After school Clubs (Juniors only)
My child___________________ would like to stay for Nature Club on Tuesday *

Dragon Sports on Wednesday*

IT Coding on Thursdays*

Please tick/ cross out as appropriate.

Friends of Llanelian

I would be prepared to help the Friends of Llanelian at social/fundraising events.

Name_________________________

Mobile________________________

